## DISTRICT VII MEETING MINUTES

## **February 8, 2012**

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:38 P.M.

**MEMBERS PRESENT:** District Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, Registrar, State Cup, Referees, Top Soccer, Recreation, Association Cup Leagues 2,7,8,11,14,15,16,18,19,20,26

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Assistant Commissioner, D7PP, Rules & Revisions

**MEMBERS ABSENT:** ODP, Founder's Cup Leagues 1,3,5,6,9,10,13,21,23,24,25

GUESTS: Susan & Ann-Lemoore

MINUTES: Postponed to next meeting due to lack of a quorum.

John stated that because we did not have a quorum discussion could be held on issues and an e-mail poll could be requested for the vote.

## **REPORTS**

**REGISTRAR**: Catherine submitted a report on the registration meeting held at the EXPO. Brian Siwy is no longer in the office. New person is Emanuel Lusca. Board changes include, approved a 22 man roster for U-14, coach's red card must be served with team of violation, moved from Divisions to Rec & Comp. Seasonal year will be changed on April 1, 2012. Registrars need to fill out 1623 and 1628 forms before that date to retain access to League One. Photos of players will expire in the system on 4/1/2012.

STATE CUP: Bill Submitted a written report. Highlights were that we would not be hosting the younger or older group this year. All games will be held in Morgan Hill, Cherry Island or Ripon.

**REFEREES**: Paul Dadoorian represented District 7 at the EXPO and did a fine job. Dave Jones has retired. Start thinking about a youth referee of the year now.

TOP SOCCER: The Region 4 workshop will be held on April 13,14 and 15.

**RECREATION**: We will still have the Pre F and F clinics. CYSA is planning on having a Recreational Symposium in Fairfield.

**ASSOCIATION CUP:** No report

**COACHING**: The Comp section will have a USSF "E" course and a National "D". The E course will need a passing grade. Within the next six weeks, D7 will have a new coaching policy.

**TOURNAMENTS:** Suggestion that we make all tournaments unrestricted. John needs a new tournament person.

D7PP: Committee is working on the manual.

**SPRING LEAGUE**: We need fields. We will probably have 250 teams. Please let the registrars know what is required. Get your teams to enter now. Deadline is February 24<sup>th</sup>. An e-mail has been sent out to add an U-19 boys and girls age group. Everything is on the web site.

John asked that all hosts turn in the game card for All Stars so the hosting fees can be paid.

If you owe registration fees to CYSA please send ASAP.

Be sure that you have current D & O insurance.

## NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD ON MARCH 14, 2012. PLEASE MAKE ARRANGEMENTS TO ATTEND. THANK YOU

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned at 9:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Gladys Olsen Secretary